
 

Taking care of your Sewer Network in Pittenweem – Project Update. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
We are investing in and upgrading the sewer 
network to help reduce sewer flooding and 
protect the local environment.  This newsletter is 
to provide a further update on progress as we 
continue the sewer improvement works and 
head towards the completion of our work in East 
Shore. 
 
Update:   
 
East Shore Works:  The works are now 
complete including the new sea outfall in the 
outer harbour. 
 
The Gyles outfall abandonment and 
remaining reinstatement works:  We do have 
some minor works still to be completed.  This 
includes the abandonment of the small outfall 
pipe at The Gyles, and some reinstatement 
works in the same area. 
 
Additional Sewer Lining Works:  Whilst not 
part of the East Shore Project, Scottish Water 
have identified the need for sewer lining works 
in the area.  This is between approx. No.5 East 
Shore to near the end of Mid Shore. 
 
We had hoped to be able to carry out this work 
at the same time as the East Shore works, 
however logistical challenges and unavoidable 
changes to the work sequencing prevented us 
from being able to do so. 

Important Scottish Water Information  
Additional Sewer Lining Works (cont.):  The 
current programme will see this additional lining 
works take place around Mid-September and will 
take approximately 2 weeks.   
 
The lining works involves accessing manholes to 
install the liner and will require some restrictions to 
parking around each manhole for approximately 2-3 
days each to allow the lining equipment to be set 
up. 
 
During this same time, we plan to carry out the 
remaining reinstatement works and outfall 
abandonment at The Gyles. 
 
We will write to you again with full details once 
everything has been confirmed nearer the time. 
 
General Information:   
 
All areas will be clear ahead of the upcoming 
Pittenweem Arts Festival, including the site 
compound area next to the cemetery.  We have 
been liaising with the festival committee throughout 
and thank them for their assistance. 
 
We would also like to thank all residents for your 
patience, co-operation and understanding whilst we 
carried out these essential works. 
 
Project Information:  Further information about 
our project can be found at 
www.scottishwater.co.uk/Pittenweem 
 
If you have any further queries, please contact 
Scottish Water customer helpline on 0800 
0778778 quoting 
‘Capital/505339/CWA/Pittenweem’. 
 
Yours Sincerely 

Clive Duncan 
Customer Manager  
Caledonia Water Alliance 
 


